

MINUTES OF CONON BRIDGE COMMUNITY COUCL MEETING HELD AT THE LEANAIG CENTRE, BEN  
WYVIS SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY 14 NOVEMBER 2018 AT 19:40

**PRESENT**

Fiona MacKintosh (FM), Hazel Bushell (HB), Alistair Mackintosh (AM), John Bruce (JB), Cllrs Graham Mackenzie (GM) and Angela MacLean (AML), minute secretary Erica Harrap and 2 members of the public.

**APOLOGIES**

PC Kevin Taylor, Cllr Alastair MacKinnon

**CO-OPTION OF COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS**

No co-opted members.

**POLICE REPORT**

For the period of 01-10-2018 to 12-11-2018 there were no reported incidents of antisocial behaviour in Conon Bridge. It was noted that it is important to log all incidents/vandalism/graffiti with the police to enable them to identify trends.

**MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING (09-05-2018)**

Minutes were adopted. Proposed: HB, Seconded: FM

**MATTERS ARISING/OUTSTANDING ISSUES/ACTIONS**

Broadband – Communications between Community Council and Kate Forbes to be re-established, to include discussions on the cost of installation and where the funding for this should be found.

ACTION – GM to liaise with Kate Forbes.

ACTION - FM to attend forthcoming Community Council workshop on 24-11-18 and raise the issue of poor broadband service in the village.

Litter bins, Tulloch Development – GM had done some investigation on this matter and reported back that, the number of bins in the Braes of Conon development is deemed to be adequate

Drouthy Duck – ACTION – FM to contact owner George Nixon regarding the intentions for the premises, and to invite him to the next Community Council meeting.

A835/B9163 Junction – ACTION – Cllr Mackinnon to report back on developments.

Playparks at Braes of Conon - ACTION – FM to follow up with landowner and check with Planning Dept regarding replacement.

OAP Christmas Party – Is to be held on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> December at Ben Wyvis School.

Yellow lines at bus stops – Required to stop cars parking in the bus stops in the narrow sections of the village.

ACTION – AM to raise this with Roads Dept (??)

Rail Bridge – It has been reported that masonry is falling off the bridge in places.

ACTION – AML to follow this up (Network Rail)

Graffiti - at Braes of Conon has now been removed, although there are other tags around the village.

ACTION – FM to raise issue with PC Kevin Taylor.

GDPR – It was agreed to adopt the existing GDPR consent declaration form

Community Council website – needs a review and update. No volunteers for this.

Gala items – and hanging baskets need a new home. FM to establish what the items are, and where they can go.

CLD Highland Highlife Audit – East Ross Community Partnership currently undergoing an EIS inspection. FM had attended the meeting held with the Inspector and various other members of the Partnership. There will be a copy of the report available and will be circulated when to hand.

#### **DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING**

16 January 2019. Meetings to be held around every 6 weeks and dates for 2019 will be looked at before the next meeting.